Class 1 Governor’s Report -  Spring 2018
As always I was welcomed in with open arms into Orrets Meadow. At the beginning of lunchtime the pupils have the same structure every day, calming music on in the hall as they walk into the hall. The music calms the pupils and allows them to focus on their lunch. To support class one with their lunch they have their dinners pre-ordered and year 6 pupils help them pick up their dinner from the front and take it back to their place. 
Orrets Meadow gives structured support to ASD children, how this is done is limiting the number of pupils in clubs, playground activities and other tasks around school. This allows a calm atmosphere and helps the pupils well-being. Some pupils are yet to have the mechanisms to cope with down time so the differentiation in activities enhances the pupils schooling experience. There are a wide range of lunchtime clubs.
A number of activities include: 
Sewing - This task is directed at the pupils fine motor skills, teachers noted that they do see improvement in this area. I feel this is a consequence of Orrets Meadows determination to teach in smaller groups to allow the best amount of support tailored to the individual. 
Ant - creativity in a task is something Orrets Meadow implement as this task involves different ant activities and gives the pupils a platform to be creative. 
Minecraft - a widely popular children’s game has now become a activity in the school. The teachers create set rules and the pupils cannot enter other worlds without asking their peers. 
Playground - A minimal number of pupils on the playground which tasks to calm the pupils down with structured and organised fun. 
Football - Team sport that encourages communication, participation and team cohesion. 
Computing - This allows pupils online and they are allowed to play games that are available to them. 
Play leaders - Older pupils learn an activity i.e. bowls, Jenga. With this knowledge they teach it to the younger pupils and learn how to lead groups, communicate and support interactions. 
Always a pleasure to visit Orrets Meadow as it’s wonderful to see a leading school in its field consistently progress in special education. 
Thank you

D McMahon
